
Minutes of the Western Michigan Region – Porsche Club of America 

Monthly Meeting 
 

January 5, 2004- Arnie called the meeting to order at 7:00PM at East 
Imports. Members present were: Frank Schaeffer, Carol & Bob Friday, Arnie 

Axelrod, Craig Ackerman, Marshall Walters, Kurt Wirth, Bob Malone, Johann 
Spross, Jeff Kolk, Larry Baum, Rick Riley, Candis Collick, Brenda Hildon, 

Colin Carpenter, Duane Weed 
 

Minutes: The December minutes were approved. 
 

Treasurer: The treasurer's report was approved. 
 

Webmaster: Michael Betz was not present. No report 
 

Membership/Advertising: John B. was not present. No report 

 
UBER: It was reported that Robert Hogerwerf is not receiving the Uber. 

Candis will research the problem. Candis stated that information for the 
February Uber is needed ASAP. A calendar change was noted: Spring Up to 

Traverse will be June 5-6. Candis has received approval to post our events 
on the National Website (calendar of events) and in Panorama. Candis will 

be posting the upcoming Gilmore event and Grattan Drivers Ed in the two 
new locations. 

 
Insurance: Kurt had nothing new to report. 

 
IROC: No report 

 
Grattan: No report 

 

Activities: Lorraine was not present. No report 
 

President’s Report: 50th Anniversary Porsche Parade in 2005. The regions 
of Zone 2 will host this event in Hershey, PA. Procedure manual for 2004 is 

available. 
 

Old Business: Appetizer Party: Was a great success - special thanks to 
Carol & Bob Friday for hosting the event. Carol sends thanks to those who 

helped. 
Winter Fest: Invitations will be mailed January 6th. Duane is still in need of 

candid photos of club members for the video that is being produced for 
Winter Fest. It will be similar to the 40th Anniversary video that was put 

together for us by Duane. Please see more information regarding this in the 



Uber and our Website. A suggestion was made to shorten the program and it 

will be re-worked this year. 
 

New Business: Gibson's Dinner Drive 1/14: 7pm. RSVP to Rick ASAP. 
Separate checks may not be possible, so please bring cash. 

Drummond Island: March 5-7. Hors d’oeuvres will be sponsored by Foreign 
Car Services and Barry Collick. The oval track on the ice will be available for 

use with snowmobiles. Dinner will be at Bayside, off the menu, and separate 
checks are available. Candis reported that there were 6 confirmed 

attendees. She noted the special rates on rooms and cabins. There are also 
discounted rates for snowmobile rentals, but Candis mentioned that persons 

wishing to rent a snowmobile should let the resort know this when making 
room reservations. Many activities are available for kids. 

 
Open Forum: 

Frank S. mentioned that there is a tight race for the Enthusiast of the Year. 

Will be revealed at Winter Fest. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 7:33PM 
 

Respectfully submitted by Brenda Hildon 


